
Item 7a 

General Manager’s Meeting Summary – June 2018 
 
6/11: US Army Corps of Engineers Relief Well O&M meeting. I attended this meeting 
to hear a briefing on the operation and maintenance of pressure relief wells. Staff from 
Kleinfelder Associates provided technical information and field experiences from a 
recent relief well study in South Sacramento. 
 
6/15: Parkway Advisory Committee meeting. I attended this meeting to hear a 
briefing on the City of Sacramento’s Two Rivers Trail segment planned for the River 
Park area. City staff presented information about the proposed trail alignment and 
design. Members of the public provided testimony. 
 
6/15: American River Flood Control District Board of Trustees meeting. The Board 
met in regular session. The agendized items included a Scope of Work for Assessment 
Services from WSP, a discussion on camp clean-up along District levees, a resolution to 
transfer funds into the Retiree Health Benefit Reserve Fund, the FY 2018-19 Budget 
and 5-year Plan, the annual GM Performance Evaluation, and FY 2018-19 Staff Salary 
and Benefits Adjustments. 
 
6/20: Central Valley Flood Control Association Board of Directors meeting. I 
attended this meeting to coordinate on regional flood operations and maintenance 
topics. Items of discussion included the Association's financial reports, the FY 2018-19 
budget, Association dues, and the legislative success in State flood control funding. 
 
6/20: Meeting with Sac City Fire Department. Superintendent Kawamura and I met 
with Ken Kwong from the City of Sacramento Fire Department to discuss fire service 
access along District levees. Mr. Kwong was specifically interested in levee integrity due 
to unauthorized excavations by homeless campers and reach closures due to the 
SAFCA North Sac Streams levee project. 
 
6/21: Meeting with River City Bank. Office Manager Chapman and I met with 
representatives from River City Bank to meet our new relationship manager and discuss 
ways to obtain a better rate of return for our funds. The bank staff indicated they would 
look at all the available tools and accounts that met our needs and reply with some 
better options. 
 
6/25: SAFCA Agency Staff meeting. I attended this meeting to coordinate on local 
flood control topics. Items of discussion included homeless camp coordination between 
agencies, processing CCAD2 invoices, and WRDA 2016 erosion work on the LAR. 
 
6/26: Meeting with Sacramento County Regional Parks. Superintendent Kawamura 
and I met with Mary Maret from Regional Parks to hear her request for mowing near 
Cordova Creek. Regional Parks is one of our best partners in our work along the 
Parkway and mowing the small area would provide mutual benefits. 


